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Council Member Buban-Vonder Haar said she is not on board with section 18.2 
because it has not been discussed.  What has been discussed was not what is she is 
looking at now.  
 
Mr. Roats responded he took the Department policy and incorporated it into section 
18.2. 
 
Council Member Buban-Vonder Haar said that policy listed dollar amounts and is 
nothing like what is in this section. 
 
Mr. Roats responded the thought was to allow Directors to determine what was 
appropriate. Setting a budgeted amount allows Directors discretion to provide 
employees appropriate items as their duties determine.  
 
Council Member Buban-Vonder Haar suggested that policies such as this be added 
as addendums at the end of the personnel manual including all Department policies. 
 
Mr. Roats said that was the intent of Section 18.  All Department policies will be 
added under that section to allow policies to be adopted without having to amend 
the entire manual.   
 
Council President Jones would like to have a committee for the uniform and safety 
boot policy as Mayor Stear recommended and provide a copy of the manual to 
ICRMP for review with the current uniform and safety boot policies that were 
previously approved. Those policies can be amended at a later date and resubmitted.  

 
City Engineer Gordon Law was agreeable with Council President Jones suggestion 
to use the boot and uniform policies approved 3-4 years ago and move forward with 
those in place until a committee can review and change them later on. 
 
Council Member Buban-Vonder Haar pointed out several corrections that were 
needed. She asked Mr. Roats about the personal vehicle reimbursement. 
 
He explained if a city vehicle not available there would be a reimbursement for 
personal vehicle use.  It had also been mentioned that there were instances when a 
personal vehicle may be more appropriate such as in winter driving conditions. 
 
Council President Jones explained his thought is that if there is a city vehicle 
available and there is no inclement weather, personal vehicle use would not be 
reimbursed. 
 

 
F. Consideration to Approve Resolution R91-2015 Employee Health Insurance Plan – 

Linda Mayhugh, Deputy City Treasurer 
(Timestamp 01:06:44) 

 












